The February 2008 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 2/6/08. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed Favire, Beckerman, George, Carter and Rosenstock were present.  Also in attendance was Atty. McCormick and many concerned residents.


The January 2008 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by George, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.1/07/08

$  341.00

$143928.01
$  513.34

Deposits


$ 1253.69

$   621.91
$     .00

Withdrawals

$  437.18

$  1911.55
$     .00

Interest

     $
    

$   494.40
$__  1.78    

Bal. 2/06/08

$ 1157.51
     $143132.77  
$  515.12





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 1/07/08

$9277.62

$1002.64

$17.97

Deposits


$    .00

$    .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$6139.05

$    .00

$  .00

Interest


$  17.91

$   3.47

$  .00
Bal.2/06/08

$3156.48

$1006.11

$17.97

SEWER FUND

Bal. 1/07/08


$ 23060.50

Penn Vest interest 2/1
$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$   789.93

Deposits



$ 13246.00

Interest



$    39.61
Bal 2/06/08


$ 25842.75

RECEIPTS: READ




$  621.91

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$16250.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$  469.38

Taxes Collected



$21322.66

Sewer Fees Collected (Oct & Nov)

BILLS:
READ 



$   55.53

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm



$   69.31

PP&L December/Jan 2- Streetlights



$ 3533.33

Keystone Sanitation, January Garbage



$   52.91

Citizens Voice, Shed Ord. Amendment 

$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Feb. Salary



$  780.38

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$ 3651.85

James E Jarick, snowplowing January



$   56.30

Verizon- Telephone 1/7 to 2/6/08



$ 4008.00

DGK Ins. Gen Liab/WC/Umbrella



$  250.00

NEPA 2008 Dues



$   39.20

Office Max micro cassettes/envelopes 


Carter made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.



Carter began stating that he wanted to change the order of the meeting a little bit. Before questions are asked of the audience he wanted to go over some unfinished business from last night and answer some of the questions before they are asked.  Carter wanted to clarify a statement that was made in the Journal Newspaper.  It stated that there was a lawsuit against the borough.  There is no lawsuit against the borough and am not sure how that got into the paper or where it came from.  That was inaccurate and it should not have been in there.  There are lots or rumors going around but there is no lawsuit filed against the borough. Wanted to get that on the record.  Carter continued that at last months meeting we discussed some personnel issues in a public forum.  We should have tabled that.  Carter spoke with Augie and apologized to him personally and will make sure in the future the practice will be not to discuss such issues publicly.  Wanted to publicly apologize to Augie and we will make sure it will not happen again.  

Carter said that Sue George was president last two years and as most of you know she was president back in the 90’s as well.  There is not much glory being a council president and is almost volunteer work
and she did an exceptional job not only once but twice and we all owe sue a debt of gratitude for her time served as president.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


Carter stated that he would like to answer some of the questions that were asked at last months meeting.  He started with the correspondence from Dennison Twp. regarding the ownership of Hollenback Rd. for the cottages that are up above off of the dirt road.  Its not clear who has responsibility for the upkeep of the road it there is responsibility for it.  Atty. McCormick will do a little search to try to understand who rightly owns that road.  

There was an amendment to the shed ordinance limited it to one per household.  The ordinance will be 1 of 2008.  It basically sates that there would be a limit to one unattached structure per property.  This is a change that will be put into the original shed ordinance that was passed in December that will limit it to one per property, which is what the Planning Commission recommended and we all agreed on it last time.  Carter made a motion to adopt ORD #1 of 2008 an ordinance amending the Penn Lake Park Borough zoning ordinance to limit one unattached accessory structure per property, 2nd by Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

ORD #1 OF 2008 amending the shed zoning ordinance to limit 1 unattached accessory structure per property.


Carter continued about the zoning activities in summary.  There were several outstanding issues from the beginning of the year, and Sally has been working on them.  There were a total of 7 issues.  Most of them have been corrected, the rest are in the process of being corrected and on outstanding.  Moving towards getting all of the violations corrected.  The question in regard to who is not connected to the sewers, we contacted Aqua PA, Gower came around and verified households he was not sure of.  There are 7 properties not connected currently.  Five of them are uninhabited; they are paying but plan to connect before they move in.  They have returned all the necessary paperwork.  Two that have not replied to any correspondence and Charlie is following up on that.


Carter said there is an opening on the planning board; does anyone know of someone that would like to serve.  Rosenstock replied that there are two very good possibilities; they are just waiting to hear back from them.  


Carter said the Emergency Action Plan was delivered to Borton Lawson on the 22nd of the month, however, DEP had a copy of it and they made some changes and we were getting signatures on our copy without the changes requested.  So we need to get new signatures on a copy of the Emergency Action Plan that has the changes/corrections DEP requested.  Borton Lawson has it now to made the corrections.

QUESTIONS:


Mrs. McGarrigan asked for a clarification on the 5 properties that are paying the monthly fee but have not connected yet to the sewer system.  Carter explained that in the 5 properties that are paying the monthly fee there is no one living in them right now but the plan is they will hook up before they move into the homes.  Atty. McCormick stated that the sewer connection fee has been paid but are waiting to connect.  The other two, one property is uninhabitable and is going to be torn down and the understanding is a home is going to be rebuilt in the spring on the property.  The other one is a property we have always had problems with to avoid service, have sent certified and regular mail to no avail.  We will probably have to go to court with them to force them to consent.  He has been trying to avoid service, which is a whole other problem.  Discussion ensued.

George said that she feels it’s a pretty good percentage in having only 1 real problem of having only 1 person be non-responsive.  Discussion ensued.


Carter wanted to comment that several people have mentioned that the garbage men are not sorting the recyclables. They are dumping it in with the regular trash. I have called Keystone to complain.  Suggested everyone do the same because the more people that complain about it directly to them the quicker it will probably be resolved. 

Carter said that there has been some question about the garbage fee assessed.  The way the ordinance is written if you have a home at the lake, you are responsible for paying the garbage fee. Atty. McCormick said that every year there is an appellate court case with somebody saying I don’t use it therefore I don’t pay it.  It is irrelevant, the court has upheld it; it’s a fee for every person who owns a home in the Borough it doesn’t matter if you use it or not.  You have to pay the garbage fee if you own a home.


Mr. Cadwallader questioned the bid procedure.  Carter replied that the bid is advertised and companies bid on the garbage collection annually.  We have had two bidders this last time and we took the lowest bid.  The garbage fee gets divided amongst all the homeowners to determine the yearly fee per homeowner.  Discussion followed about alternate ways of assessing and collecting the garbage fee. 

CORRESPONDENCE:


We received a report from the Commonwealth of PA DEP regarding our sewer project and as far as they are concerned it is complete and operable.  We will request PENNVEST to release the balance of our funds.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


George has driven around especially because of all this rain and there are some areas that we need to address with drainage problems.  She will be keeping track of this.  Jim Jarick has been out taking care of our roads well.  Sue commented that she travels to Allentown daily to work and our roads here are the best.  Getting out to the turnpike is a challenge sometimes.  


Rosenstock brought up the issue with Bob Lamson and that he can’t find the survey he did of the ballpark area.  The grant we have we can’t do anything with until we have it surveyed.  She is asking for a survey of the ballpark area.  Apparently the survey was on another computer of Mr. Lamson’s and he cannot retrieve the file.  Tom Carter will speak with Bob about the ballpark survey.


Sally Horny stated that there were 2 contractors certificates issued, 3 zoning permits and a fourth with a person that will be going to the zoning hearing board re: shed.  Have spoken to two other people regarding the shed issue hoping to take care of that.  Spoken with a person who has a carport, they will remove it as soon as possible.  They are waiting for the person who will be taking it to come.  Spoke with a person who is suppose to be timbering on Baslers property.

NEW BUSINESS:


Carter said he has an advertisement for a request for proposals for an engineering firm for the drainage and the work on Hollenback Rd.  Carter made a motion to advertise the request for an engineer, 2nd by George, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Mr. Cadwallader asked who is in charge of the dam and the valve regarding opening the valve to release water.  Tom said that he would be the person assigned to the dam and thinks we would need permission from certain agencies in order to open the valve to release water.  There is a procedure to be followed when releasing water.  Discussion followed.


Betty McGarrigan questioned the timbering issue.  Carter wasn’t sure about any specifics but stated they need a permit to remove trees.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by George, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

